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Commissioners in attendance: 
Richard Bettcher 
Henry Fuller, Co-Chair 
Tim Harned, Secretary 
Robert Landman, Co-Chair 
Jim Maggiore 
 
Guests: 
 Brandon Kernen, NH DES 

Carl McMorran and Ray Takington, Aquarion 
Nancy Monagham, North Hampton, NH 
 

Agenda Item 1: 
Mr. Fuller called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
 
Agenda Item 2: 
Tabled until the next meeting. 
 
Agenda Item 3: 
Aquarion.  
 
Carl McMorran provided an update on several issues. 
 

a) Carl distributed a handout summarizing the Aquarion 2014 Capital Projects and their 
current status. There was no discussion. 

b) Carl provided a status on customer metering. It is almost done and and will be 
completed by the end of 2014. 
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c) Carl started a discussion of the Well Owner Response Policy (WORP) for Aquarion 
production wells 17, 18 and 19. Aquarion wishes to discontinue monitoring of 
homeowner wells covered in the WORP. This action requires agreement from the NH 
PUC. Carl stated only 1/3 of the original participants are still in the WORP. The 
Commission countered that the Commission was open to discussion of the WORP but 
that the Commission must agree to any changes. It was agreed the DES would review 
the impact data prepared by Aquarion. It was also aggraded the Commission and 
Aquarion would work together to update and survey the original WORP participants 
regarding if they wished to remain in or drop out of the WORP. Aquarion have sent out 
letters to WORP participants stating failure to reply indicated a wish to drop out of the 
WORP. The Commission indicated that was not acceptable and more of an outreach to 
participants was required. 
 

Agenda Item 4: 
Nancy Monagham regarding the Hampton Rod & Gun Club and lead testing at the site. 
 
Nancy provided and extensive overview of the issue of lead shot being shot the over and into 
the wetlands. Further, there is a wetland area closing the pistol/rifle range This has lead to a 
review of the complete site  
 
Mr. Fuller adjourned the meeting without objection at 7:56 pm. 


